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Parks Victoria October 2022 Board Meeting Report  
The Parks Victoria Board met on Tuesday 25 October 2022 to review and discuss a range of priority issues and 
opportunities, with meeting highlights outlined below. 
 

Resist-Accept-Direct (RAD) 
The Board discussed and approved adoption of the internationally recognised Resist-Accept-Direct (RAD) 
framework for managing ecosystem transformations and its application to Parks Victoria roles and 
programs. 

Directors’ Duties with respect to Climate Risk 
The Board considered the updated Victorian Government advice and allocated separate strategic planning 
time to define:  

1. current and proposed levels of risk and appetite 
2. assurance required from management 
3. Board reporting needs. 

Lease in Budj Bim National Park  
The Board approved a new, 21-year lease over the disused Parks Victoria Visitors Building and Rangers Office 
in the Budj Bim National Park to the Gunditj Mirring Traditional Owner Aboriginal Corporation. 

Emergency Management and Fire Briefing 
The Chief Fire Officer and Emergency Management Commissioner joined online from the State Control 
Centre and presented on current Spring events and Summer outlook, and commended Parks Victoria staff 
on their visibility, efforts, and contribution in the current flood responses. 

Sustainable Built Assets Deep Dive 
The Board reviewed and approved the impacts, key considerations and emerging aspects from the review 
of Strategic Risk 04 – Sustainable Built Assets. 

 


